Hemyock Parish Council
22" July 2009

Minutes of meeting held in the Forbes Lounge at 7.30pm under the chairmanship of Mrs.
H.Stallard.

Present — Mrs.H.Stallard, Mr.R.Brooke, Mr.P.Steed, Mr.J.Edwards, Mr.L.Povah and
Mr.R.Hart.

Apologies were received from Pastor S.Reed, Mrs.S.Cartledge and Mrs.L.Clist.

Planning
All plans were carefully inspected and discussed before decisions were reached.

09/00967/HRN — Hedgerow removal notice for removal of 27 metres of hedge — land at
NGR 313136 113327 Culmstock Road, Hemyock.

Mr.P.Steed declared an interest and left the room; following a discussion it was proposed
by Mr.Hart seconded by Mr.Edwards that approval be recommended — all agreed.

09/00469/FULL — Use of land and buildings for the breeding of horses with ancillary
livery and erection of stables/equestrian building — Sycamore Farm, Hemyock.
Mr.Brooke declared an interest and left the room. After a further discussion of this
application (it was revised from an earlier date) it was proposed by Mr.Steed, seconded
by Mr.Edwards that approval be recommended, all agreed.

09/00994/FULL - Erection of extension to farmhouse with associated groundworks and
extension to holiday let barn with internal alterations at Luggs, Culm Davy.

It was proposed by Mr.Povah, seconded by Mr.Hart that approval be recommended — all
agreed.

Risk Assessments

Each risk assessment was discussed and was amended as necessary.

It was decided to get a sign for Millhayes Bridge saying “Danger deep Water”.
Mrs.Stallard to speak to Lesley Smith at DAPC to discuss statutory records.

Seats

Following a discussion about the state of the seat on the Byes Road it was decided to ask
Robin Porch to give us a quote for repairing, as necessary, and treating all the seats
around the parish.

Clerk to contact Mr. John Bendall to ask his permission to cut back the hedge around the
seat on the Byes Road.

Footpaths
Mr.Povah had brought a map with the proposed footpath and bridleway alterations
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marked on it, all of which were discussed.
Councillors decided that from the Parish Council’s point of view, in principle, all were a
good idea as long as the landowners are not disadvantaged.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.25pm.
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